CITY OF LA CROSSE

400 La Crosse Street
La Crosse, Wisconsin 54601
(608) 789-CITY
www.cityoflacrosse.org

LEGISLATION STAFF REPORT FOR COUNCIL

File 1D )3-0838 Captlon Resolution authorizing contract renewal for the State of Wisconsin Hazardous Materials Response
System Services contract with City of La Crosse for 2023-2025.

Staff/Department Responsible for Legislation

Jeff Schott

Requestor of Legislation

Schott/CM Janssen

Location, if applicable

N/A

Summary/Purpose

Every two years, a Hazardous Materials Team contract with Wisconsin Emergency Management must be agreed to by the City. This
empowers the City of La Crosse Fire Department to maintain a hazmat team and respond outside the City when notified. With this contract
comes regional hazmat team responsibilities assoicated with being a Type 2 Hazmat Team and quaterly compenstation provided by the
State for training and the equipment to support the teams activities.

Background

The City of La Crosse Hazmat Team has been the regional asset for a almost 25 years.

Fiscal Impact

IThe Department recieves nearly $97,000 per year to provide the services outlined in the contract.

Staff Recommendation

Adopt the contract as written.
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